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School Year 2017 – 2018 
 
Eighty-nine hours of auditions were held on February 24th, 25th and 26th. 170 
students attended the weekend auditions for approximately 60 to 68 open spots. 
Students will be notified of their acceptance status the week of March 13th.   
 
Department Chairs have indicated that there were many excellent students, 
which will easily fill NMSA to capacity.  Approximately 40 students will be 
declined that the chairs felt were excellent candidates for admission.  While this 
is difficult, it shows the success of outreach, admissions and NMSA as a whole.  
 
Data regarding accepted students is not available at this time as final lists are still 
being compiled but will be reported at the next meeting. 
 
 
 


